Birdingbury Parish Council Report
November 2013

Since my last report the Parish Council has been seeking to replace Chris Morton, who resigned as a councillor in July.  At our meeting on 19th November we were very pleased to co-opt David Preston – a relative newcomer to the village now living in the Old Stone Cottage on Long Itchington Road. It is good to have a full complement of councillors again.

The council continues to be concerned about the possible exploitation of underground coal (Underground Coal Gassification - UCG) in this area, and it was good to have such a good attendance at the meeting about this called by Pete Welch on 6th November. (see separate report in this issue).

The final work on the bush shelter replacement was completed earlier this month, and all the bills have now been paid - leaving just £43.86 in the budget which had been made up from contributions from the Parish Council, the Distribution Fund and personal gifts from villagers.  We decided to send this small sum back to the Distribution Fund as this represents a valuable source of funding for a variety of village activities.
We have made applications for small grants to help us with the costs of keeping the recreation field equipment in good order, and we hope to have some good news on this front next month.  We have also been told that our plans to clean the War Memorial next year are eligible for a grant too, and we are pursuing this too.

With the onset of winter weather we are once again lobbying the County Council about gritting: the Leamington Hastings to Marton road is designated for regular gritting, but we continue to push for Bourton Hill and Main Street to also be included in the schedule.  We are very aware that getting out of the village can be difficult, especially in the snow, living as we do in a valley with all routes out being uphill!  We are also seeking to increase the number of gritting boxes around the village, so that villagers can do their own bit to keep our roads passable in icy or snowy weather.
Complaints about the poor condition of the Jitty path were discussed at length, and we are pressing the Borough and County Councils to do something about this.  The surface is making it difficult for the less mobile to walk along it safely.

Our next meeting will be in the Birbury at 7.30pm on Tuesday 21st January 2014

On behalf of the Parish Council I wish all residents in the parish a very Happy Christmas and a healthy and prosperous New Year.
Diana Turner

Chair of the Parish Council
